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STATE OF MISSOURI September Session of the July Adjourned Term. 20 18 

County of Boone 

In the County Commission of said county, on the 13th day of September 20 18 

the following, among other proceedings, were had, viz: 

Now on this day the County Commission of the County of Boone does hereby approve the closure 
of Old Coats Lane located in the SW l/4 of Section 20, Township 48 North, Range 13 West. The 
section of road being closed by this action is at the intersection with Gillespie Bridge Road. This 
section of Old Coats Lane is not publicly maintained and closing this intersection will not deny 
access to any property owner to a public road. 

The Commission further states that an appropriate traffic control barrier may be placed to impede 
traffic from access to the closed section of roadway. 

A map showing the closed intersection is attached to this order. 

Done this 13th day of September, 2018. 

Daniel K. Atwill 
?J: siding Com~i5's1~/· 
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July 31, 2018 

Boone County Commission 

JeffMcCann, P.E., Chief Engineer 

Old Coats Lane - Recommendation for Closure 

In accordance with Boone County Traffic Regulations 1.8.1 I recommend the County Commission hold a public 
hearing to close a portion of Old Coats Lane where it intersects with Gillespie Bridge Road. (See map below.) 

The regulation reads "when necessary to preserve, protect, or promote public safety or convenience, the County 
Commission may order the temporary or permanent closure of any county maintained highway if the Commission 
finds after public hearing that no person owning property or residing upon any highway to be closed will be 
denied access from his or her property to a public highway by such closure." 

Staff at Boone County Resource Management and Public Works have received numerous complaints of trash and 
debris being dumped at this location. This problematic dump site requires cleanup from Public Works staff 
multiple times each year. Staff from both offices have spoken with the adjacent landowners regarding this matter. 
All adjacent landowners are in favor of closing this access point. 


